
A MESSAGE FROM MRS PETERSEN
Dear Spring Ridge Families,
Spring has arrived! Our daffodils and tulips are starting to poke themselves out of the ground. As
we continue into our last quarter, our students will keep focused on becoming better readers,
writers, and mathematicians. We are proud of their hard work and the progress they are making.
We also appreciate your support in assisting your child(ren) through your work and volunteering
at school. Spring Ridge is truly fortunate to have such active and supportive parents.

The last quarter promises to be busy with many activities taking place. Please check your child’s
backpack for classroom newsletters and other notes throughout the month.

NSCAS Tests will be given this month in 3rd, 4th, and 5th Grade. We encourage you to take some
time to discuss this event with your child. Remind your child to relax and do his/her best without
worrying. These tests are nothing to fear or be nervous about. Be sure your child gets plenty of
rest each evening and send him/her off to school with a good breakfast each morning. It is
important that your child be present for the tests; please avoid making appointments for your
child during this time. The data from student performance is used to make decisions for school
improvement, to drive instruction at each grade level, and to make recommendations for certain
programs at Spring Ridge. If you have questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

I continue to welcome the opportunity to visit with you should you have any questions, concerns, or
comments. Please feel free to drop by the office and school for a visit!

 Laurinda Petersen
 Spring Ridge Principal
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April 1 - Kindergarten Round-Up Parent Meeting - 6 PM
April 1 - Spring Ridge Battle of the Books
April 5 - Kindergarten Round-Up, 9-11 AM
April 8 - District Battle of the Books at Spring Ridge
April 8 - PTO Meeting, 6:30 PM
April 19 - NO SCHOOL - Teacher In-Service
April 26 – Mid Quarter Reports Go Home
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UPCOMING IMPORTANT DATES

Attention Parents of Current Kindergarten Students:
There will be NO SCHOOL for current kindergarten students on Friday,

April 5th due to Kindergarten Round-Up.

6th Grade Orientation
Parents of fifth graders at Spring Ridge will receive 6th grade online registration

information on Friday, April 5th with the online registration being due by Friday, April
12th. Students will tour Elkhorn Ridge Middle School on Monday, May 6th from 9:15-

10:00 AM.  5th Grade Parents visit ERMS on Monday, May 6th at 5:30 PM.



All students in grades three through eight, as well as 11th grades, will
take part in NSCAS (Nebraska Student Centered Assessment System).
Results from the NSCAS will be used to identify strengths and areas
of need across the district, as well as for each individual student. It is
important that your student(s) be present during these assessments
in order to get an accurate snapshot of their level of mastery in
relation to state standards. These results will also allow our teaching
staff to guide classroom instruction based on areas of need. Listed
below are the scheduled dates for the NSCAS assessments at Spring
Ridge. Please be mindful of these dates when scheduling
appointments, vacations, etc. If you have any questions regarding
NSCAS assessments or scheduled testing dates, please feel free to
contact Laurinda Petersen at 402-637-0204.

NSCAS Reading & Math for 3rd through 5th Grade Students &
NSCAS Science for 5th Grade Students is scheduled during the
weeks of April 1-19.
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EPS to Host “Parenting and
Guiding the Smartphone

Generation” Presentation
Join us for a special event on Tuesday, April 2, 2024, at

6:30 PM at Elkhorn South High School!

EPS is proud to welcome Dr. Jean Twenge as she
presents "Parenting and Guiding the Smartphone
Generation”. A Q&A session featuring Dr. Twenge,
Creighton Volleyball Coach Kirsten Bernthal Booth,
EPS high school counselor, Martha Dowd, and EPS

students will follow the presentation.  

Summer Athletics and Activities
Camps

Annually, EPS coaches and sponsors host summer
opportunities for athletic and activity skills

development by hosting camps and clinics. The list of
2023 opportunities is currently available online at

https://www.elkhornweb.org/blog/summer-athletics-
and-activities-camps-3/.  

*Please note this list is only inclusive of camps and
clinics hosted by EPS coaches and sponsors as related
to their duties within the school district and does not

include opportunities offered by outside
organizations.

EPS Bands: Plant
Sale Fundraiser

Click here to order
your plants before
the April 2, 2024

deadline!  
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 Total Solar Eclipse
As some of you may be aware, a total solar eclipse will cross North America on Monday,
April 8. While Nebraska is outside of the path of totality, we will experience about 80% of

the sun being blocked by the moon at approximately 1:55 p.m. This event will be both
educational and historical for our students to witness, as an eclipse with this level of

visibility has not occurred since 2017.
 

District science teachers and administrative staff have been busy preparing for the event
by ordering special glasses for all students to be able to view the eclipse, as well as

preparing learning materials and resources for staff to adequately engage students at all
grade levels in this event. Some schedules will also be adjusted in order to allow for

participation and viewing.  
 

While all staff will be trained on safety measures to be taken in regards to protecting all
students, there is a potential for retinal injury by viewing the eclipse directly, when done

without the protection of the glasses. Due to this possibility, we are requiring positive
parent permission for students to participate. A parent permission slip will be sent home in
late March. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this event, please feel free to

contact your child’s principal. 
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Check out the most recent issue of
the Elkhorn Express, featuring
first day of school photos, by

clicking here.
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LINKS 

The Spring Ridge Review is a monthly newsletter published by the staff and volunteers of
Spring Ridge Elementary School, Elkhorn Public Schools in Omaha, Nebraska.  

Address
17830 Shadow Ridge Drive Elkhorn, NE 68130

Principal
Laurinda Petersen

lpetersen@epsne.org
Secretary

Muriel Manske
mmanske@epsne.org
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https://springridgepto.com/portal-home/
https://www.facebook.com/springridgepto
https://springridgepto.com/
https://togetheragreatergood.com/
mailto:contact@springridgepto.com

